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We are looking to arrange a fun skittles 

evening Friday 20th June at The Cradley 

Sports and Social Club, Colley Lane, Cra-

dley. There will be a Fish & Chips supper 

(with a little choice for those who donôt 

like fish), prizes for 1st, 2nd and third plac-

es. 

All are welcome, including non-club mem-

bers, so bring along your friends and fami-

ly. 

Tickets will be available from the next 

meeting at a cost of Ã6.50 per person 

(including the 

food). 

Please see Ni-

gel Pritchard at 

club meetings 

or call on 

07904 073046 

to reserve your 

tickets, tickets 

will be sold on 

a first come first served basis. 

Places are limited to 80 people. 

Skittles Night Special points of 

interest:  

¶ Remember to 

check out the 

website for info 

on Breakfast 

runs. 

 

¶ New page availa-

ble on website 

soon, where you 

will be able to 

advertise items 

for sale. 

 

¶ See back inside 

page for full list 

of shows for 

2014. 
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Chairmanõs Letter 

Hello to every-one, I just 

thought Iôd take this oppor-

tunity to say a BIG thank you 

to all our members. 

Our club is continuing to 

grow and succeed, with a 

steady increase every year on 

membership numbers, attend-

ance to fortnightly meetings 

are also steadily increasing 

and maintaining numbers, 

which is very encouraging. 

The club website 

www.blackcountryclassiccarclub

.webs.com is also increasing in 

memberôs/potential memberôs 

use, we try to keep it as up-to-

date as possible, so if you need 

any info please remember you 

can check there. 

Our club is not only growing 

numbers wise, we are also build-

ing up good funds for our gen-

eral running and maintaining/

improving our club stand. 

With a separate fund, also steadi-

ly increasing to maintain and 

upgrade our club vehicle. One 

contribution to these funds is the 

scrap batteries/metal/car parts 

that we weigh-in. 

Your continued support is great-

ly appreciated. 

Please remember we always 

welcome help, so if you have any 

ideas or pieces of information 

that would be useful in our mag-

azine or on the website, please 

do not hesitate to bring it to our 

attention. 

I would also like to say a BIG 

thank you to all the Committee 

and non-committee members 

who take an active part in the 

running of the club. 

Neil Moore                         

Chairperson 

 



 

Obolition of road tax 

top that, you then need to drive to 

your local post office and stand 

in a long queue, for some folks 

this hassle has to be done on a 

lunch break. Naturally, this does 

not sound too pretty so it stands 

to reason why many are glad to 

see the road tax disc go. Howev-

er, the introduction of ordering 

your next tax disc online has helped 

in recent years. 

There are a minority of drivers who 

are old-school and may find it quite 

sad to see it go. Then there are the 

scrap road tax disc collectors who 

believe the whole idea of the aboli-

tion is ludicrous. The latest story of 

a young man called Jude Currie 

aged 11 from Cobham in Surrey 

has been fascinated by these discs 

for many years. He has collected 

thousands, which are now valued at 

over Ã10,000. The older the road 

tax disc the more it is worth. 

Sadly, the road tax bill itself will 

not be abolished, we will still have 

to pay, but not display. The new 

system will be introducing annual, 

biannual or monthly direct debit 

payment options. Payments that are 

made annually will not incur any 

surcharges. 

In this era where money is quite 

tight, monthly direct debits are a 

welcome relief. However, paying 

on a monthly basis may not always 

be the best option as surcharges will 

be added. These charges can cer-

tainly mount up if you have many 

monthly payments. Please note 

ófirst registrationô vehicles, HGVôs 

and fleet contracts will not be able 

to pay monthly. 

Another sad change is that the road 

tax disc will no longer be transfera-

ble on private sales. This is to en-

sure the seller canôt make out 

thereôs more tax available on the 

vehicle than what there actually is. 

The previous owner will be respon-

sible to reclaim the unused period 

and the new owner will have to 

start afresh once the vehicle has 

been purchased. 

The road tax disc has been around 

since 1921 with its introduction to 

prove the payment of taxes for vehi-

cle use on public roads. Prior to 1921, 

tolls were a form of taxation and any-

one who used the public highway 

would have to pay up. 

The first road tax discs had no perfo-

rations around the edge. People either 

cut around the shape, or folded the 

edges to adhere to the law to make 

them round. These tax discs were the 

norm until 1938 when a circular per-

foration was then designed to make it 

simpler. Motorists were now able to 

cut around the perforation easier and 

slot the disc into a holder. 

 

The introduction of the 

road tax disc reformation 

After all these years of using the road 

tax disc, itôs finally coming to an end 

thanks to our modern day technology. 

The abolishment of the disc is Octo-

ber 2014. For some people it will be a 

time for mourning and others will be 

a great time of joy. 

You either love or hate the tax disc, 

however it does appear the majority 

of us wonôt be sad to see it go. After 

all, it has been a hassle for most, just 

the thought of having to find your 

insurance certificate and last MoT 

document can be quite a hassle. To 
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I know that some 

of you will find 

this hard to be-

lieve but on 4th 

March 2014 Mel 

Quarry actually 

got out his chque 

book (along with 

all the moths) and 

wrote a cheque 

out to the seller 

of the Marina Es-

tate he has 

bought!!! 

Breaking News !!! 

Driving License 
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Do you have a photocard driving license? 

If so please check the expiry date as these 

driving licenses only last for 10 years, 

mineôs up 2014, I canôt believe how 

quick thatôs gone!! 

Also have you moved home recently??  

Have you changed your driving li-

cense??  

You MUST do this as it is now illegal 

not to do so. 

ñDo you have a 

photocard driving 

license?ò 



 

Tony is a fairly new member to 

the club and the proud owner of 

an MG Midget and a Triumph 

Renown.  

 

Here is his top tené. 

The 1200 was intro-

duced in Turin Motor 

Show in November 

1957. The 1220 Fiat or 

Granluce Fiat 1200 was 

intended to replace the 

Fiat 1100. 

MG used the Magnette 

name on the K-type and N-

type cars in the 1930ôs, but 

the magnette models of the 

1950ôs and 60ôs are proba-

bly the best remembered. 

Although still loved today, 

the use of the magnettee 

name on an MG saloon car 

with a lowered Wolseley 

body and an Austin engine 

brought protest from motor 

magazine letter writers.                               

 

Tony Warrenõs Top 10 
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The Reliant Scimitar was 

made between 1964ð

1986. During itôs 22 year 

production it developed 

into a range of versions 

including a convertible in 

1980 . In 1984 Reliant 

launched the smaller 

Scimitar SS! 

10. Triumph GT6 - An extremely good 

looking small car with a potent engine. 

9. Reliant Scimitar - Undervalued and 

well built, it would outperform many of 

its pricier rivals. 

8. MG Magnette - Classically elegant 

and refined. 

7. Fiat 1200 - Prized for its 'cuteness'. 

6. Lotus Cortina - On a race track it left 

everyone standing! 

5. Austin Healey 3000 - The epitome of 

the classic British sports car. 

4. Triumph Vitesse - A roaring 6 cylin-

der engine. The twin headlight front 

gives it a bold look. 

3. Jaguar XK120 - A sleek sports car, 

packed with power. 

2. Jensen Interceptor - Striking looking 

car with a 7.2 litre v8 beating away be-

neath the bonnet. 

1. Nash Metropolitan - If it's good 

enough for The King... 

 



 

 

The Triumph Vitesse was a compact 6 cylinder car built 

by Standard-Triumph from May 1962 to July 1971. The 

car was styled by Giovanni Michelotti and was available 

in saloon and convertible models. The Vitesse name was 

first used by Austin on their 1914-16 Austin 20 (hp) and 

30 (hp), this was followed in 1922 by Godfrey and Nash 

on their GN Vitesse Cyclecar and then by Triumph on a 

car made between 1936 and 1938. After the last Triumph 

Vitesse was made in July 1971, the name remained un-

used until October 1982 when Rover used it on their SD1 until 1986 and once more on their Rover 800, 820 and 827 

models from October 1988 to 1991, at which the car was rebodied at the R17 version, which was produced until 

1998 as the Rover Vitesse Sport. 

Tony Warrenõs Top 10 
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Nash Metropolitan - 
As owned by Elvis 
and Paul New-
man..... and the 
young lady neigh-
bour I had a crush on 
as a boy! The Metro-
politan was initially 
sold only in the US, 
but it was marketed 
in the UK between 
1954-1962  


